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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

As we approach the final week of Term 2, let us mark our calendars for UNITE week.
The boulevard proudly displays an array of national flags as we prepare for a week of
celebrating, as we honour the uniqueness of our individual heritage and the strength of our
unified College Community.

In the last fortnight many students have been engaged in major events at the College. It has been
a delight to enjoy the Junior School Creative Arts performances of Kindergarten and Years 1 & 2.
Similarly, the Senior School has impressed us with their exceptional talent demonstrated in the
'MADE for Stage' showcase event. Today, we had the privilege of attending the Choral Festival,
where our Junior and Senior Choirs, alongside other Anglican schools, contributed their
harmonious voices to create a memorable experience. We look forward to the upcoming MISA
Dance Festival, set to take place at the Campbelltown Cube on Tuesday.

Thank you to all our talented Creative Arts teachers and support staff, our backstage crews and
MRK staff for such outstanding service for students. Thank you to parents, grandparents and
friends who wholeheartedly support and encourage their children's artistic endeavours.

Your presence at these events greatly contribute to the memorable experiences of our students.

We had the privilege of a visit from Mr. Nathan Hagarty, the elected Member of Parliament for the
newly established State seat of Leppington on Tuesday 13 June. Mr Hagarty graciously engaged in
meaningful conversations and addressed some great questions from our Junior and Senior
Student Leaders. He also dedicated valuable time to visit and converse with our Year 5 students,
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who proudly showcased their Space Project exhibition.

We are delighted to share the news that the South Korean Women's National Football team has
chosen our College grounds and facilities as their training ground in preparation for the highly
anticipated FIFA Womens World Cup later this month. This presents a significant opportunity for
our students to witness the dedication and skill demonstrated by these extraordinary athletes.
Looking ahead to the upcoming term, we will see the return of the South West Festival on
Saturday 26 August. We are very excited for the Festival to be back up and running this year.

Thank you so much for your support during the term. Make every effort to enjoy the winter
break. We look forward to welcoming students back on the first day of Term 3, Monday 17 July.

‘The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face to shine on you and be gracious to
you; the Lord turn his face toward you and give you peace’. Numbers 6:24-26

Mr Ross Whelan
Principal
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